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Quarterly Newsletter – July, 2018 
 

City of Auxvasse 
104 S. Main St., Auxvasse, MO  65231 

www.auxvassemo.com T: 573.386.2227 

 
 

Dear Citizens, 
Welcome to our quarterly newsletter.  It’s been a while since 

we have provided news to you in this manner, but we look 
forward to starting the process back up. This newsletter will 
provide you with the city events, projects, meetings and 
anything else that may interest or affect you. Continue to look 
for our quarterly newsletter to find out ‘What’s Happening” in 

Auxvasse. 

 
 

 

 

 

Road Construction Under Way 

As many of you are already noticing, road projects have begun.  Mo-Dot 

has a project they are working on which includes from Route E to the north 

end of old Highway 54.  This will include a portion of roadway that is owned 

by the city.   

 

The City of Auxvasse will be contracting with Missouri Petroleum for 

additional road improvements that will include:  Cape Seal from 4-Way to 

the south end of Auxvasse where maintenance ends.  There will be asphalt 

repair done as well as yellow striping, a solid yellow line and 1 stop bar.  

Please be prepared and cautious while construction is going on.  It is 

advised to take side streets to prevent disruption to the project when 

possible.   

 

Lots for Sale 

The City of Auxvasse has available for sale and is now accepting sealed 

bids on R-1 vacant lots 76, 77, 78 & N 40’ Lot 79 located at 301 South Elm 

Street, Auxvasse, MO.  The lots will be sold as one unit and bids must 

describe the proposed use of the site.  Bids will be accepted until 5:00 p.m. 

on August 15, 2018 at Auxvasse City Hall, P.O. Box 489, 104 S. Main, 

Auxvasse, MO  65231 and should be clearly marked “301 S. Elm Street Bid”.   

 

Inquiries may be directed to Missy Hooks, City Clerk at 573-386-2227.  The 

City of Auxvasse reserves the right to accept or refuse all bids. 

Upcoming Events 

September 21 

Bulk Trash Pick-Up 

(Residential only) 

October 6 

Music on Main 

October 6 

All-Town Garage Sale 
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2018 Music on Main 

Music on Main is back!  This event will be on October 6, 

2018 on Main Street in Auxvasse. This will be a great night 

of concerts that you won’t want to miss.  Country Singer 

David Ball will be here to sing some of your favorite 

country songs.  Other talented singers/bands opening up 

the night will be: Travis Feutz, Billy McDowell, Thunderbirds 

(local group of awesome, talented kids) and ending the 

evening with David Ball.   

 

Gates will open at 5pm and the event will close at 12am.  

There will be a beer garden and food vendor as well as 

t-shirts available to purchase.  Private vendors are 

welcome.  Kingdom Telephone parking lot on the east 

side of Main Street will be where the vendors will be set 

up.  There will be a $20 booth fee.   Vendor Applications 

are available at City Hall.  On-site security provided by 

the surrounding volunteer firefighters and EMT’s along 

with the Auxvasse Police Department.  

 

Planning is still in the first stages.  If you have any questions 

about the night of the event you can call Jennifer 573-

819-1629.  You can also find “Music on Main-Auxvasse, 

Missouri” on Facebook at:  

https://www.facebook.com/Music-On-Main-Auxvasse-

Missouri-108150356523938/ 

 
City Council 

City Council currently meets on the second Tuesday of 

each month.  Meetings tentatively start at 6:30 p.m. 

unless noted otherwise.  There is a sign outside of city hall 

where the agenda is posted at least 24 hours in advance 

of each meeting.   

 

Citizens are always welcome to attend.  It’s a great way 

to stay up to date as to what our city plans involve.  Also, 

if you have any concerns or questions you are more than 

welcome to voice them during the public comments 

section on the agenda.  Your voice could make a 

difference. A response to voiced concerns will be 

provided via mail.   

 
Ordinances 

The city recently signed a contract with Municode who 

will be codifying all of our ordinances, keeping the city 

up to date with state statutes that affect our ordinances 

as well as legalities within the court system.  This is going 

to be a time extensive project but once it is done, you will 

have online access to all ordinances that the city has 

available. 

 

Auxvasse Website 

Our new city website is currently under construction.  We 

will let you know when it is accessible.     

2018 Music on Main Presents: 

Country Singer, David Ball 

 

Along with: 
*Travis Feutz 

*Billy McDowell 
*Thunderbirds 

 

 

In the Community 

“Auxvasse Proud” 

Although this Facebook page is not affiliated 
with the City of Auxvasse, check it out 
sometime.  It’s a place to reminisce about 

Auxvasse, see pictures of events or projects 
going on, or just voice how proud you are to 

live in Auxvasse.  

https://www.facebook.com/auxvasseproud/ 

 

City of Auxvasse Facebook Page 
https://www.facebook.com/cityofauxvasse/ 

 

Auxvasse Police Department 

https://www.facebook.com/AuxvassePD/ 

 

Auxvasse Fire Department 

https://www.facebook.com/Auxvasse-Fire-

Department-897310503733816/ 

 



   

  Page 3 of 3 

   
 

  

 

Bulky Trash Pick-Up 

September 21, 2018.  All items must be at curbside 

by 12:00 a.m.   

 

Auxvasse Police Department 

The Police Department continues to strive to keep 

our community safe.  They take advantage of all 

state-wide DWI Saturation Grants that they are 

approved for.  These grants provide funds for over-

time hours, allowing the department to patrol our 

community more often than the city budget allows.  

Areas of emphasis include alcohol- and/or drug–

impaired driving, speeding, safety belt and child 

safety seat use and inattention or distracted driving.  

The Statewide DWI enforcement campaigns are 

designed to reduce fatalities in specific areas in 

Missouri having been identified with high alcohol-

related crashes.  

 

As always, if you suspicion something that makes you 

feel uncomfortable, please do not hesitate to call 

the Police Department at 573-386-5555.  After four 

rings it will transfer over to the Callaway County 

Sheriff’s Department.   

 
Ordinances 

Don’t forget that we do have ordinances in place in 

regards to trash, grass, animals running at large and 

property maintenance violations.  The council 

recently passed a trash ordinance that states: the 

placement of the receptacle shall be placed for 

collection no sooner than twenty-four (24) hours prior 

to scheduled pickup and no later than 24 hours after 

scheduled pickup.  Unless the receptacle is 

positioned for collection during the scheduled time, 

no receptacle shall be placed within the road right-

of-way. Other items are listed in this ordinance that 

you may want to read about.  Feel free to stop in and 

request a copy of the ordinance.   

 

It’s been a hot summer so far so haven’t needed to 

mow a whole lot but make sure you do keep it 

mowed as needed.  There is an ordinance that 

states it cannot be taller than 10 inches.   

 
We also have a leash law.  All pets are to be on a 

leash unless in a fenced in yard when outside your 

home.   

 

You are required to purchase a city tag if 

you own a pet.  Help keep your pets safe as 

well as others.  We do have a city animal 

facility.  This is only used when stray pets are 

picked up.  We do not keep animals in the 

shelter on a regular basis.  If we pick up a 

roaming pet, there will be a pick-up fee and 

rooming fee.  All pets are watered and fed 

that are put in our shelter. 

 

Auxvasse Fire Department 

ALWAYS support your Auxvasse Fire 

Department.  These men and women 

choose to be volunteers to help save lives.  

They do not receive income for doing this.  

We have a great group of volunteers and 

are proud that they are on the department. 

They are always needing revenue to help 

fund their department for upgraded 

equipment and/uniforms.  Help support 

them when they hold a fundraiser!  They will 

be the ones who show up to your home if 

there is a fire or if you have a medical 

emergency.   

 

A.H. Domann Memorial Park 

The large playground equipment has been 

removed from the city park due to wear and 

tear and vandalism.   

We would like to thank the Boy Scouts for 

spreading mulch in Mottaz Park next to city 

hall.  They worked hard on a hot day and did 

a great job. 

 

Auxvasse Creative Arts Program (ACAP) - 

September 22, 2018     

Located in the A.H. Domann Memorial Park. 

A lot of kid’s activities and crafts for all ages.  

https://www.facebook.com/AuxvasseCreat

iveArtsProgram/ 

 

All-Town Garage Sale – October 6 

Same day as Music on Main and the Hatton 

Craft Fair.  Should be a lot of traffic in and 

out of Auxvasse that day.  Main Street will be 

shut down from the 4-way to Chestnut due 

to the concert that day.   

October 13th – Disability Awareness 5K 

Color Run – Details to come… 


